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This publication is the official newsletter of the 
Pine View Association.  Eight issues will be 
published this school year, 2019-2020.  The four 
quarterly, printed issues will be mailed to PVA 
members, available for pick-up in the Pine View 
office, and accessible online at www.yourpva.org.  
The other four mid-quarter issues* will be available 
on-line only.

Students, faculty, staff and parents are encouraged 
to submit articles and photos no later than 
the deadlines above.  Photos must be high 
resolution JPEGs or PDFs.  Flyers and all other 
submissions should be high resolution PDFs.

Please submit articles/photos to 
pineviews@yourpva.org

Information and articles should be of interest to 
the Pine View School community. 
Pine Views is published by and all rights 
reserved by the Pine View Association. Although 
information contained in this publication has 
been derived from sources which are believed 
to be reliable, they are not always necessarily 
complete and cannot be guaranteed. Neither PVA, 
Pine View School, nor any of its employees, or 
any person(s) or firm who is represented within 
this publication shall have any liability for any 
loss sustained by anyone who has relied on the 
information contained in this publication. PVA, 
Pine View School and its affiliates do not endorse 
any advertising within this publication. 
Copyright © 2019 Pine View Association

 Issue Name			   Deadline for Content  
 July/August Issue  (Q1)	     July 1, 2019              
 September Issue*		      August 20, 2019       
 October Issue   (Q2)		     Sept. 17, 2019             
 November Issue*  		      Oct 24, 2019            
 December/January Issue  (Q3)  November 22, 2019    
 February Issue*  		      January 15, 2020      
 March Issue (Q4)		      February 14, 2020      
 April/May Issue *		      April 1, 2020          

New Color Cover 
provided by 
Sir Speedy
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Platinum Level

David H. Freeman DMD MS
Board Certified Orthodontist

Dr. M&M 941.953.2111
SmileWorksKids.com

24 Karat Level

THANK YOU TO OUR PVA 
A�n UAL SPONSORS
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Gold Level

DR. JOSHUA KIM

THANK YOU TO OUR PVA 
A/n UAL SPONSORS
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Family Sponsors

To support Pine View by becoming an annual sponsor please go to 
www.yourpva.org and click on Sponsors in the upper left of the page.

THANK YOU TO OUR PVA 
ALn UAL SPONSORS

     The Anderson Family
The Ashok Family 

  The Ballard Family
The Bodor Family
The Chauhan Family
The Densmore Family
The Famiglio Family 
The Han Family
The Heller Family 
The Hofmann Family
The Jarczynski Family
The Khodzhaiev Family
The Lerario Family
The Lu Family

The Majorsky Family
The O’Brien Family
The Paul Family
The Paulus Family
The Reddy Family
The Rini Family
The Rosenthal Family
The Sastry Family
The Sateesh Family

   The Stafford Family
The Yu Family
Drs. Alka and Deepak     
Nair Family
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Annual Sponsors:
Rachel West

Sponsorship@yourpva.org
Box Tops:

Debbi Wolfinger
Debbi321@yahoo.com

Business Partners:
Rachel West

Rachel.west@yourpva.org
Faculty and Staff Appreciation:

Shree Sastry
Shreeshah74@yahoo.com

 Funding Requests:
Karen Kirsch

Funding@yourpva.org
Garden Committee:

Angel Wehlage
Awehlage@icloud.com

Giving Challenge:
Jaime Heath

givingchallenge@yourpva.org
Governance:

Jeff Guy
jguy@shumaker.com           

Membership:
Susan Harris

Susan.harris@yourpva.org
PACE:

Jill Creevy
Jcreevy123@verizon.net

Jill Middleton
Jillcmiddleton@live.com

 Peramathon:
Camilla Mankovich and 

Woomee Yu
Peramathon@yourpva.org

 Pine View Fair:
Ben Turoff

PV_Fair@yourpva.org
Pine Views:

Bridget Hannon
Pineviews@yourpva.org

Pine View Pride:
Suzanne Douglas

Suzannemdouglas@yahoo.com
Renata Gaertner

Renatasumar@gmail.com
Stephanie Hofmann

stephaniehofmann@yahoo.com

Pinnacle:
Co-chairs needed

Pinnacle@yourpva.org
Proud Python:

Rachel North Zipay
Mobilerach@verizon.net

Michelle Halbreich
michellehalbreich@verizon.net

Robin Petersen
Petersen1999@me.com

Read-A-Thon:
Priya Acharya

Priyanaveen2008@gmail.com
School Store:
Lydia Howard

lydiahoward@yahoo.com
Nikki Pietryka

5psbygulf@talontd.com
Diane Thompson

dthomps1477@gmail.com
Technology: 

Latha Rengarajan 
admin@yourpva.org

PVA Committees & Chairs

Pine View Association (PVA)
Mission Statement

The Pine View Association is Pine View’s own organization of parents, teachers, staff and friends. 
The Pine View Association, working with the Pine View community, supports and 

advances the excellence of Pine View School.
The PVA encourages volunteerism, raises and disburses funds, promotes communication and 
cooperation with the school, provides input to the school on issues of concern to parents and 

supports gifted advocacy issues on a local and statewide basis.

About PVAAbout PVA
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Your PVA TeamYour PVA Team

Executive Committee
Isa Chauhan- President
Susan Harris- VP
Rachel West- VP 
Lisa Stern- Treasurer
Heidi Bodor - Secretary 

 
Board of Directors
Camille Cline 
Jeff Guy
Bridget Hannon 
Karen Kirsch
Camillia Mankovich 
Mary McCarrick
Alex Merkher
Latha Rengarajan
Debbi Wolfinger 
Woomee Yu

Faculty Reps
Dr. Stephen P. Covert –
Principal
Andy Vitkus – 
Elementary School  
Madeline Malkerson – 
Middle School
Joshua Michalojko –          
High School
    
Alumni Reps
Ben Turoff
Eric Rosenthal

Parent to ParentParent to Parent
Dear Pine View Parents,
   I hope this message finds you well and that your 
family and loved ones are in good health. This is 
unknown territory that we are going through right 
now, but please always remember: Pine View is a 
very special community of caring, and resourceful 
people. We will get through this together!
   The school year started with lots of fun and 
enthusiasm, PVA planned and successfully executed 
many events. We had a stellar year of financial 
support from our sponsors and Pine View families, 
and we were able to support Pine View school in so many ways. Then, suddenly 
everything came to an unexpected and unfortunate halt in March, but PVA reacted 
quickly, got mobilized via zoom, texts and emails and the planning and support for 
Pine View has been continuing in full force.
   One of PVA’s major concerns was the Pine View seniors: no senior bash, no 
senior Fridays, no watermelon day…such an abrupt and unexpected ending without 
properly saying goodbye to friends, teachers, and Pine View School. PVA worked 
together with the school and organized a few memorable events. 
   On May 15th, PVA participated in the “Collection and Connection” drive thru for 
the seniors. Teachers, administrators and PVA were cheering on, waving signs, and 
taking pictures of every senior driving by. It was a wonderful celebration for the 
seniors.
   A second senior event is planned for May 23rd. Senior parents in collaboration 
with PVA and the school will meet at the Van Wezel parking lot. It will be another 
opportunity for parents and families to celebrate their kid’s graduation from Pine 
View. There will be drone photography, decoration and special gifts for each senior, 
courtesy of PVA. A formal graduation for all Pine View seniors is still planned for 
July 19th at the Sarasota Opera House.
   PVA also says good-bye to long term teachers Dr. Dean, Senora Gerlek, Mr. 
Delaney and Senora Zdravkovich. Hopefully, you will come back to campus later 
this year for a fare-well party with cake and refreshments. You will all be missed!
   This is the last issue of this school year’s PineViews and the last letter I will be 
writing to you as PVA president. Thank you for giving me the opportunity to be part 
of this very special group of dedicated parents, teachers, and administrators. It was 
an honor to serve you.
   Welcome to the new executive team lead by Karen Kirsch as president. Karen 
has been a Pine View student herself and has a long history of working with PVA. 
This will be her second term as president of the board. The new executive team 
is comprised of Bridget Hannon -VP Communication, Susan Harris VP School 
Support, Sabine Pinto VP Sponsorship, Lisa Stern Treasurer and Woomee Yu, 
Secretary. Congratulations to all and thanks for serving in these important positions. 
With this leadership, I am confident that it will be another great year for PVA.
   I wish you all a happy and safe summer,
Be well,
Isa Chauhan 
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Our business partners have 
supported Pine View in our many 

events, extracurricular activities, 
projects, and fundraisers.  We are 
grateful for their contributions.   In 
this difficult time of COVID-
19, we’d like to say thank you to 

them and remind our Pine View 
family to please support them when 
shopping for goods and services. 
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Keep up to date with the latest Pine View Association events/information:
Like and Follow our Facebook and Instagram pages
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Peramathon T-Shirt Design Contest Winners:

1st Place :  Jocelyn Rans 6th Grade
2nd Place: Andrew Toth 6th Grade
3rd Place:  Bobby Nee 2nd Grade

6TH GRADE GIRLS 
name	                        rank
Gianna Gregoire	 1st place
Gabrielle Deleo 	 2nd place
Anna Kim	            3rd place
Rebecca Sipes	 3rd place
	
6TH GRADE BOYS 	
name	                       rank
Leon Jarczynski	 1st place
Matteo Storino	 1st place
Kavi Riedi	            2nd place
Kian Riedi	            2nd place
Jacob Trout	            3rd place
Grayson Cicilioni	 3rd place
	
7TH GRADE BOYS	
name	                       rank
Henry Shoemaker	 1st place
Vander Kuipers	 2nd place
Adam Homer	           3rd place
	
7TH GRADE GIRLS 	
name	                       rank
Katherine Triola	 1st place
Ava Michalopoulos	 2nd place
Lucia Morgan	           2nd place
Sophia Gruneiro	 3rd place
	
8TH GRADE GIRLS 	
name	                       rank
Ava Marano	            1st place
Megan Owens	 2nd place
Hayley Peace	           3rd place
Amaana Quadir	 3rd place
Molly Dillon	            3rd place
Annika Fretz	            3rd place
	

8TH GRADE BOYS 	
name	                       rank
Cole Homer	            1st place
Daniel Brokate	 2nd place
James Hunek	            2nd place
Tristan Rans	            3rd place
Grant Burroughs	 3rd place
	
2ND GRADE GIRLS 	
name	                        rank
Miroslava Logvinova  1st place
Paige Mach	              2nd place
Suzana Mata	              3rd place
Andrea  Wang             3rd place

2ND GRADE BOYS 	
name	                       rank
David Cook	            1st place
Eric Mattison	           1st place
Preston Brighenti	 2nd place
Noah Bryant	            2nd place
Armaan Malik	 3rd place
Aryan Narr	            3rd place
Clark Mcewen-Haworth 3rd place
	
3RD GRADE GIRLS 	
name	                        rank
Logan Ellerson	 1st place
Sophia White	           2nd place
Adalee Heath	           3rd place
	
3RD GRADE BOYS	
name	                       rank
Eli Semones	            1st place
Nicholas Ellen	 1st place
Asher Wasserman	 1st place
Gabriel Constanzo	 2nd place
Jacob Triola	            2nd place
Josiah Joseph	           3rd place
	

4TH GRADE GIRLS	
name	                       rank
Annabella Cicilioni	 1st place
Sabina Zapolsky	 1st place
Anneliese Nguyen	 2nd place
Chloe Cicilioni	 2nd place
Olivia Twarowski	 3rd place
	
4TH GRADE BOYS	
name	                       rank
Oliver Mankovich	 1st place
Mason Howard	 2nd place
Ryan Begala	            3rd place
	
5TH GRADE GIRLS	
name	                       rank
Vivienne Liberman	 1st place
Katherine Leaver	 1st place
Emma Morris	           2nd place
Lilly Saba	            3rd place
Alina Kapitonava	 3rd place
Lianna Pushkash	 3rd place
Paloma Pardee	 3rd place
	
5TH GRADE BOYS	
name	                       rank
Ezra Lerario	           1st place
Zane Day	           2nd place
Jordan Oravec          3rd place
Sean Liggins	           3rd place

PERAMATHON WINNERS!
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PRIZE DONORS:
Bridget Hannon			 
Camile Cline				 
Camillia Mankovich			 
Isa Chauhan				 
Karen Kirsch			
	

 

Latha	 Rengajaran			 
Stephanie Hofmann			
Susan Harris
Whitney Majorsky
Woomee Yu

 

Body Heat Yoga
CrossFit Sarasota
Escape Countdown
Red Tiger Martial Arts
Sarasota Crew
Simpli Simon – Color Street
Yaegers Financial Services

SPECIAL THANKS TO OUR GENEROUS DONORS:
Detwilers – Fruit,  Panera Bread - Pastries,  Walmart & The Heller Family – Water 

THANK YOU 
TO OUR PERAMATHON VOLUNTEERS!

Adrianne Rans
Alan Dorrill
Alison Turgeon
Allison Lerario
Alyson Treadway
Andrea Berke
Andrea Paul
Angel Wehlage
Astha Dalsania
Becky Atluru
Bridget Hannon
Camille Cline
Chelsea Dunbar
Christa Lawrence
Don Lander
Eitan Sachs
Elaine Densmore
Ganesh Athappan
Gina Han
Gretchen Lovewell
Helene Vu
Hyo Jung Lander
Isa Chauhan
Jamie Lerario
Janna Kim
Jennifer Cushman

Jidane Ghamra
Julie Brum
Julie Zhang
Karen Kirsch
Karin Botelho
Kate Kirby
Katherine Leaver
Kimberly Marchese
Laura Chilldon-Hoff
Leslie Turbeville
Lisa Stern 
Lynda Matash
Macy Yuen-Lee
Maria Martin
Maria Sokol
Martin Rometsch
Megan Heller
Melissa Mauro
Melissa Perrin
Melissa Wells
Meredith Rogers
Natalie Woody
Olessia Chursina
Peter Burroughs
Phyllis Levy
Priyanka Gupta

Rachel Weis
Renata Gaertner
Risa Segal
Sarah Cottrez
Saralyn Dorrill
Sheba Matheu
Shelly Manzano
Shree Shah
Silke Cuff
Skye Mata
Sook Sohn
Stephanie Hofmann
Susan Harris
Susan Tagle
Susan Ting
Svetlana Baiamonte
Tim Reynolds
Tricia Tondryk
Verena Jarczynski
Warwick Allen
Whitney Majorsky
Zhou Jian Hu

***Photo Credits  Rebecca 
Guttridge***
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Peramathon 2020Peramathon 2020

Photos by Rebecca Guttridge
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needs your help
We are looking for a Chair or Co-Chairs

of our biggest fundraiser

Please contact president@yourpva.org 
with questions or if you are interested

 Because of your generosity, we raised over $12,000 
which will directly benefit our students.

Photos by Rebecca Guttridge
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A Special Career: from Prison to Pine View
By Debbi Wolfinger (PVA, Pine View Parent)

How many are fortunate 
enough to know their 

career path in one’s teenage 
years?    At age 16, David 
Delaney already did. While 
working at a camp for the 
mentally challenged, Delaney 
found his passion, and it led 
him into a 45-year career of 
special-education teaching. 
Now, after 10 years at Pine 
View, he has decided to 
retire.
   After high school, 
David attended Columbia 
University, receiving 
a Master’s in Special 
Education. He began 
teaching in the field at the 
age of 21 in Connecticut. 
   Soon after, he had a life-
altering experience — in jail.  
Visiting to educate inmates in 
solitary confinement, he met 
fellow educator and future 
wife, Debbie.  Behind bars their love story began.
   After teaching in Connecticut, David and Debbie 
decided to relocate to Sarasota in 1993.  They came 
to teach at what was then a brand new special-needs 
school called Oak Park. While in Sarasota, he has also 
taught at Sarasota Middle School, until eventually 
landing at Pine View School, working again with wife 
Debbie.  He and Debbie have a strong connection to 
Pine View, with their two children having attended 
the school. They have 16 grandchildren, five of whom 
have attended Pine View.   
   In 2014, David and his family went through a 
devastating time when he was stricken with brain 
cancer.  He fought and won that battle and worked 
hard to recover, even having to re-learn how to walk 
and talk.  Eventually, he was able to return to his love 
of education. 
   Along with teaching, David has had a strong 

relationship with 
Special Olympics. He 
was instrumental in 
bringing the Special 
Olympics to Pine View, 
which has hosted the 
games for 10 years.  He 
also co-coached with 
Debbie for the middle 
school aged Sarasota 
Crew.
   For those who 
know David, the most 
common description is 
his big heart and warm 
smile. He has touched 
so many students’ lives, 
helping them become 
the best version of 
themselves to succeed. 
His past and current 
coworkers have 
glowing things to say.  
   Jen Giesel shared 
a moment from an 

Oak Park School gardening class to spotlight one of 
his many wonderful attributes.  “Dave had such a 
wonderful rapport with the students he taught, and 
they truly adored and respected him. On this particular 
day, there was some scuttlebutt while they were 
working outside in the garden with the garden tools. 
We all watched him de-escalate the situation with 
grace and love! What could have been quite a problem 
was resolved with Dave’s calm and presence.”
   Assistant Principal Tara Spielman raved about 
David, “He has always honed in on the specific needs 
of students and their families. He is a legend at Pine 
View! While he will be sorely missed, his impact with 
the students he has served will be evident for years to 
come.”
   Eileen Cabrera, an ESE department coworker, 
added, “Mr. Delaney puts his entire heart and soul 
into every student ... continued on page 15

Congratulations on your retirement!Congratulations on your retirement!
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he works with. He has the capacity to establish 
a relationship that is supportive, respectful and 
meaningful.”  
   David Delaney is truly talented to have worked 
with such a broad spectrum of unique students at low 
and high achieving schools. From educating prison 
inmates, to special-needs students at Oak Park School, 
to gifted students at Pine View, there is seemingly 
nothing he can’t do.   Although he is retiring from 
the school system, he won’t stop impacting people’s 

lives. He will continue to work with the Special 
Olympics and start working with the Sarasota Senior 
Center.  He will also begin involvement with PAWS 
and Warriors, which works to help reduce suicide rates 
among veterans and first responders by matching them 
with pet companions.
   Pine View was blessed to have such a caring, 
dynamic man as part of their family.  He will be 
greatly missed around campus.

... continued from page 14A Special Career: from Prison to Pine View

Pine View will miss you!Pine View will miss you!
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There are not many 
differences between 

William Shakespeare 
and Language Arts 
teacher Paul Dean — 
they grew up in the 
countryside, have an 
unmatched sense of 
humor, write poetry, 
occasionally dress 
up in a leggings-and-
blouse ensemble, sport 
an earring, and have a 
cult following. After 21 
years of teaching, Pine 
View’s very own Bard of 
Osprey will be retiring. 
   Dean’s presence 
on campus has been 
characterized by his love 
for literature and chess. 
Both were inspired by 
his childhood librarian who encouraged Dean’s love 
for reading in third grade and continued to foster it. 
During the summer, she would drive into the rural 
parts outside of town, where Dean grew up, to hand 
out books. One day she brought with her a chess set 
that she passed on to Dean. It was with that first chess 
set that he taught himself how to play and to this day, 
Dean still has one piece from the set. 
   Before becoming an educator, Dean worked 
many jobs to support himself and his family. In his 
childhood and adolescence, Dean worked a variety of 
jobs ranging from walking ponies, weeding onions and 
beets, to even working 20 hour weeks stacking sodas 
at a factory. As he studied at State University of New 
York College at Geneseo, he worked at a record store 
where he learned enough about music to then work for 
a jazz radio station. Following college he worked at 
a printing company where he learned to press books 
before being promoted to a management position. 
After working at the company for 10 years, Dean 
decided that he did not want to work in management 

for the rest of his life. 
Instead, he decided to 
attend graduate school. 
   Dean obtained his 
doctorate in English 
from Binghamton 
University. After 
receiving his doctorate, 
Dean thought it only 
natural to enter the 
field he pursued as 
an undergraduate: 
education.
   “I don’t know, 
I always admired 
teachers… It wasn’t 
about wealth, that didn’t 
matter, I just loved 
literature and I like kids 
— it was the perfect 
choice,” Dean said. 
   While he initially had 

planned on teaching at a community college, after 
moving to Sarasota Dean met Pine View teacher Neal 
Scheifer at a poetry event, who urged him to apply 
for a teaching position at the school and thus Dean’s 
journey at Pine View began. 
   Dean still remembers the anxiety he felt his first day 
at Pine View hoping that he would fit in. That worry, 
it seemed, was for naught. It wasn’t long before he 
established himself and developed friendships, namely 
with his “neighbor” for the past 21 years, English 
teacher Cheryl Steele. In the two decades that Steele 
has worked literally side by side with Dean, she has 
seen his impact on students.
   “He was the kind of person who had such a passion 
for his teaching and his students saw that… He always 
tried to push students to have that ‘a ha’ moment… In 
his unique, stimulating environment, you could see the 
emotional, social, mental, and physical growth in his 
students,” Steele said. 
   In his teaching, Dean hopes to “have instilled in 
people a love 

A Literary Legend Leaves His Mark
By Naina Chauhan

... continued on page 17

Congratulations on your retirement!Congratulations on your retirement!
As published in The Torch:
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for literature and have been the kind of teacher where 
students were not afraid to talk to me.” 
   Alumnus Michael Shi was Dean’s student for three 
classes and — now two years out of high school — 
Dean’s teaching still resonates with him. 
   “Dr. Dean influenced me in the sense that I was 
always comfortable in his class and around him... He 
encourages you to do what makes you happy and to 
follow your dreams. He’s really a believer in anything 
he thinks is righteous and has a worthy purpose,” Shi 
said.
   Dean’s reputation on campus is one of distinction 
that few can match. 
   “What makes Dr. Dean so unique is his odd, 
eccentric personality. You’ve got this seemingly gentle 
old fellow walking around with a coffee mug in his 
(left) hand and a different tie everyday, who loves 
literature… I mean, I think the man says whatever he 
wants and whenever he feels. He’s so authentic with 
you,” Shi said. 
   Beyond his eccentric and 
humorous side, those who 
personally interact with Dean 
never forget his comforting, 
open friendliness. Both Steele 
and English teacher Chris 
Pauling reminisce about 
approaching Dean to ask 
one question but then end up 
spending hours discussing 
poetry, jazz, or anything in life.
   “He was a mentor to me 
in so many ways, but he 
also became a friend.  When 
you trust a person you have 
no fear of sharing your shortcomings, and with 
[Dean], I could always ask for help,” Pauling said.                   
Shi added, “My favorite attribute of Dr. Dean’s is 
his friendliness... He transcends beyond the grade he 
teaches and the students in his class and he appreciates 
all. You don’t even have to like English class for Dr. 
Dean to be your best friend.”
   When asked what he would like to be remembered 
for, Dean said, “I knew my stuff,” and according 
to Pauling, that certainly holds true. “[My first 

impression of Dean was that] he was overflowing 
with literary knowledge, he just knew so much about 
his profession… His knowledge of poetry, rhetorical 
devices, and literature was just mind-blowing,” 
Pauling said.
   Steele adds that there was never a book or author 
that Dean didn’t know: “He was a mentor to so 
many of us and he’s going to be so sorely missed… I 
hope that his legacy of literature and his passion for 
teaching will live through me,” Steele said.
   In his retirement, Dean hopes to travel across 
Europe, eventually substitute, and “read until my 
eyeballs fall out.” He also plans to use his new time to 
write more and add to the eight poetry books he has 
already written “in the tradition of William Blake.”  
   In his years at Pine View, Dean said one of his 
favorite memories is seeing his students graduate. 
   “The other day a man showed up at my front door 
with his wife… It was one of my old students and he 

told me he moved back to 
Sarasota and his son goes 
to Pine View now... He 
said that I was one of his 
favorite teachers,” Dean 
said.
   Pauling speaks on what 
an influential teacher Dean 
is to his students: “We have 
teachers come and go and 
they all leave some sort of 
impact and the impact Dr. 
Dean has left is special... 
He is not a forgettable 
person — you just won’t 
forget a teacher like him,” 

Pauling said. 
   While Dean may be leaving, for now, it’s not forever 
for Pine View. 
   “I always said when I die I’d have my taxidermied 
body put in Room 205,” Dean said. 
   Dean’s legacy will continue to live on through the 
students and teachers he has influenced during his time 
on campus. Although you won’t find him in Room 205 
next year, the room and the teacher behind it will leave 
an everlasting impact.

... continued from page 16A Literary Legend Leaves His Mark

Pine View will miss you!Pine View will miss you!
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 “It’s been a great run. I have been truly, truly 
blessed to teach at Pine View during the last 33 
years. I did spend my whole career there, so I’m a 
little biased, but I will say I would not have wanted 
to teach anywhere else,” Spanish teacher Patti 
Gerlek said over the phone in regard to her newly 
announced plans for retirement.
   With degrees in Spanish Language and Literature 
along with Psychology, Gerlek wasn’t exactly sure 
what she wanted to do when she graduated from 
college. After working with Spanish speaking 
children in a mental health clinic, though, she 
said she stumbled upon teaching. Gerlek began 
working inside classrooms as an aide and, after this 
experience, knew she wanted to teach.
   “I kind of fell into it. I didn’t grow up always 
wanting to be a teacher… I had my language degree 
already, but had to go and get my education degree 
on top of that,” Gerlek said.
   After spending two years teaching in New 
Hampshire, Gerlek began teaching at Pine View, 
and not without making a significant mark. 
   “Some of my most favorite memories [at Pine 
View] are from working on student productions, 
such as Variety Shows and Miss Pine View,” Gerlek 
said. “I was the founder of Miss Pine View… Some 
tenth-grade girls came to me and I started it with 
them, and for seven years I was the MC, the host. I 
loved doing that, getting to work with the students.”
   In December of 2019, she decided this year was 
going to be her last teaching at Pine View.
   “I knew [retirement] was coming; I just wanted 
to make sure that I was done, that I was ready to 
move on with my own personal world. There comes 
a point, and I was told this by other veteran teachers 
when you just know that it is time. It’s time to make 
the transition out of the classroom, and that’s what 
I went away and thought about. And I said ‘yes,’ 
this will be my last year,” Gerlek said, detailing her 
thought process on retiring.
   While Gerlek is ready to retire, she was not 
prepared to say goodbye to her students so soon. In 

fact, she didn’t even get the chance to tell students 
about her decision in person. Instead, she had to 
send an email.
   “In that letter, I told [students] that I was retiring. 
My hope was to tell [them] the first day back after 
spring break. Rumors were out there, and kids 
asked me and I wanted to be really vague because 
I really wanted to make an announcement about it. 

Onto the next Camino in life
By Grace Johnson

... continued on page 19

Congratulations on your retirement!Congratulations on your retirement!
As published in The Torch:
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And for me, as a teacher, I wanted closure. I wanted 
to say goodbye,” Gerlek said, dejectedly. “I’m 
really disappointed that I won’t get to stand in front 
of [my students] one more time and say, ‘Buenos 
Dias.’ As a teacher it’s really important to have a 
beginning and an end, and I got robbed of that.”
   Gerlek is not looking to completely stray from 
teaching, though, as she plans to tutor students in 
Spanish along with instruct qi gong/tai chi. After 
her initial retirement, she also plans to, of course, 
spend more time with family and eventually walk 
El Camino de Santiago (The Walk of Saint James) 
in Spain. She teaches her classes about the walk 
each year.
   “I’m out of the classroom, but I am certainly not 
sitting in a rocking chair,” Gerlek said.
   Gerlek enjoys connecting with her students 
beyond the classroom, often offering to listen or 
giveadvice if a student requests it. Tenth-grader 
Zander Moricz, who has had Gerlek for multiple 
years as a teacher, frequently seeks her out for 
advice.
   “Señora G. has 
supported me since 
I came to Pine View 
in middle school 
and has helped me 
through some of the 
most difficult times 
of my life. Over the 
last four years, we 
have established a 
tradition of tea time 
where I had a safe 
space to complain, 
worry out loud, and 
seek advice from one 
of the only people I 
can truly trust. Señora 
G. has never just been 
a Spanish teacher, 
without her I don’t 
know where I would 

be or even who I would be. I love her and she has 
changed who I am and what Pine View is — for the 
better,” Moricz said through a message when asked 
how Gerlek has impacted his life.
   This statement shows just how deeply Gerlek 
has impacted even just one student, and, further, 
that she likely will be remembered in the way she 
wishes. 
   “I would like to be remembered as someone 
who taught the full child, more than just Spanish. 
[These kids] are more than just students in front 
of me who I 
have to dump 
information 
into. I want 
to be known 
as someone 
who really 
cared about 
her students,” 
Gerlek said.

Onto The Next Camino In Life ... continued from page 18

Pine View will miss you!Pine View will miss you!
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by Grace Johnson
“It’s been a great run. I have been truly, truly blessed 

to teach at Pine View during the last 33 years. I did spend 
my whole career there, so I’m a little biased, but I will say 
I would not have wanted to teach anywhere else,” Spanish 
teacher Patti Gerlek said over the phone in regard to her 
newly announced plans for retirement.

With degrees in Spanish Language and Literature 
along with Psychology, Gerlek wasn’t exactly sure what 
she wanted to do when she graduated from college. After 
working with Spanish speaking children in a mental 
health clinic, though, she said 
she stumbled upon teaching. 
Gerlek began working inside 
classrooms as an aide and, after 
this experience, knew she want-
ed to teach.

“I kind of fell into it. I didn’t 
grow up always wanting to be 
a teacher… I had my language 
degree already, but had to go 
and get my education degree on 
top of that,” Gerlek said.

After spending two years teaching in New Hamp-
shire, Gerlek began teaching at Pine View, and not without 
making a significant mark. 

“Some of my most favorite memories [at Pine View] 
are from working on student productions, such as Variety 
Shows and Miss Pine View,” Gerlek said. “I was the found-
er of Miss Pine View… Some tenth-grade girls came to me 
and I started it with them, and for seven years I was the 
MC, the host. I loved doing that, getting to work with the 
students.”

In December of 2019, she decided this year was going 
to be her last teaching at Pine View.

“I knew [retirement] was coming; I just wanted to 
make sure that I was done, that I was ready to move on 
with my own personal world. There comes a point, and 
I was told this by other veteran teachers when you just 
know that it is time. It’s time to make the transition out of 
the classroom, and that’s what I went away and thought 
about. And I said ‘yes,’ this will be my last year,” Gerlek 
said, detailing her thought process on retiring.

While Gerlek is ready to retire, she was not prepared 
to say goodbye to her students so soon. In fact, she didn’t 
even get the chance to tell students about her decision in 
person. Instead, she had to send an email.

“In that letter, I told [students] that I was retiring. 
My hope was to tell [them] the first day back after spring 
break. Rumors were out there, and kids asked me and I 
wanted to be really vague because I really wanted to make 
an announcement about it. And for me, as a teacher, I 
wanted closure. I wanted to say goodbye,” Gerlek said, de-
jectedly. “I’m really disappointed that I won’t get to stand 
in front of [my students] one more time and say, ‘Buenos 
Dias.’ As a teacher it’s really important to have a beginning 
and an end, and I got robbed of that.”

Gerlek is not looking to completely stray from 
teaching, though, as she plans to tutor students in Spanish 

along with instruct qi gong/tai chi. 
After her initial retirement, she also 
plans to, of course, spend more time 
with family and eventually walk El 
Camino de Santiago (The Walk of 
Saint James) in Spain. She teaches her 
classes about the walk each year.

“I’m out of the classroom, but I 
am certainly not sitting in a rocking 
chair,” Gerlek said.

Gerlek enjoys connecting with her students beyond 
the classroom, often offering to listen or give advice if a 
student requests it. Tenth-grader Zander Moricz, who has 
had Gerlek for multiple years as a teacher, frequently seeks 
her out for advice.

“Señora G. has supported me since I came to Pine 
View in middle school and has helped me through some 
of the most difficult times of my life. Over the last four 
years, we have established a tradition of tea time where 
I had a safe space to complain, worry out loud, and seek 
advice from one of the only people I can truly trust. Seño-
ra G. has never just been a Spanish teacher, without her 
I don’t know where I would be or even who I would be. 
I love her and she has changed who I am and what Pine 
View is — for the better,” Moricz said through a message 
when asked how Gerlek has impacted his life.

This statement shows just how deeply Gerlek has im-
pacted even just one student, and, further, that she likely 
will be remembered in the way she wishes. 

“I would like to be remembered as someone who 
taught the full child, more than just Spanish. [These kids] 
are more than just students in front of me who 
I have to dump information into. I want to be 
known as someone who really cared about her 
students,” Gerlek said.

Onto the next Camino in life

“I love her and she has 
changed who I am 

and what Pine View is 
— for the better”

Zander Moricz
Tenth-grader
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After over a decade of helping students along 
their journeys into the Spanish language, 

Spanish and technology teacher Patricia 
Zdravkovich announced her plans for retirement.
   Zdravkovich grew up in Illinois, inspired to learn 
a second language after her experiences traveling. 
She began with French and learned Spanish shortly 
thereafter, finding a passion for teaching from her 
grandmother.
   “She patiently showed me how to do many things 
and her way of teaching was inspirational in leading 
me to my career choice,” said Zdravkovich. She 
then received her Bachelors’ degree in Spanish 
Language and Literature from Northern Illinois 
University.
   Zdravkovich moved to Florida in 1983, joining 
the Pine View World language department after 
various teaching jobs in Sarasota county. She was 
drawn to Pine View for its reputation and high 
standard, saying, “My favorite part of teaching 
was the daily enthusiasm of the students for what 
we were going to learn and the opportunity to 
collaborate with the World Language Department.”
   During her career at Pine View, Zdravkovich wore 
many hats, teaching Spanish 2, 4, and technology 
for second-fourth graders during, and serving as the 
sponsor for Spanish Honor Society. During her time 
as the sponsor for the club, Zdravkovich inspired and 
provided the means for donating backpacks full of 
supplies to underprivileged children in Guatemala 
and Honduras. Her students embellished these 
backpacks with drawings inspirational messages to 
create a personal connection to the child receiving it.
   “I think that words that my students wrote, the 
designs they did (on the backpacks), the kids 
receiving them may feel proud to go to school. 
What more can we ask of a child than to become 
educated?” Zdravkovich said in a previous interview 
about the service project.
   Zdravkovich’s approach to teaching didn’t end at 

the textbook but offered an interactive means for 
students to really comprehend the intricacies of the 
language. She describes her teaching style as positive 
and enthusiastic, and she ultimately hopes her 
students leave her class knowing second language 
acquisition is attainable.
   “The way she taught her class was so captivating 
and she really made sure every one of her kids really 
learned Spanish. I’m so sad to see her retire because 
she is a teacher everyone should have the chance to 
have.” tenth-grader Jude Kolesar said.
   In retirement, Zdravkovich aims to continue what 
drew her into teaching in the first place: traveling.

Happy Travels, Senora Zdravkovich!
By Peyton Harris

Congratulations on your retirement!Congratulations on your retirement!
Pine View will miss you!Pine View will miss you!
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About 12 years ago, Dr. Dean was teaching his 
English class the chess story, Rules of the Game, 
by Amy Tan.   Being a 212 degree Pine View 
teacher, he then demonstrated how chess 
works.  A student recommended starting a club 
and it quickly morphed into a middle school and 
high school chess club, meeting on Wednesdays 
in Dr. Dean’s classroom after school.   In 2013, 
Pine View  started hosting Sarasota Scholastic 
Chess Tournaments and Dr. Dean has been our 
enthusiastic sponsor ever since with Team Pine 
View winning consistently.  Dr. Dean, we 
appreciate all you have done to spread the joy 
and interest of playing chess with the students 
and other players.  We wish you many days 
ahead of leisure, relaxation, and chess!  With 
much appreciation to our PV Chess King, Dr, 
Paul Dean! 

Danko, Heidi, Kim, Lennart, Mark, Nadine, Rick, 
and Wolf - Sarasota Scholastic Chess  
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2601 South Tamiami Trail 
Sarasota, FL 34239 
Office: 941.925.2020 
Fax: 941.330.2200

Joshua W. Kim, M.D.
Glaucoma, Cataract & Lens Replacement Surgeon 

CenterForSight.net

1360 East Venice Avenue 
Venice, FL 34285 
Office: 941.488.2020 
Fax: 941.484.2200

Jeffrey M. Guy, Esq.
Family Law, Personal Injury Law

941.364.2714 direct
240 South Pineapple Avenue, 10th Floor

Sarasota, FL 34236
jguy@shumaker.com 

shumaker.com
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Get 6 of your friends to rent and you’ll earn a FREE JOE Joseph Abboud suit 
or a $300 shopping spree or a FREE rental.

Visit menswearhouse.com/prom or one of our stores to sign up  

REP YOUR PROM

20-2055005_MWT_V1

General Restrictions: All rentals are subject to additional terms available in-store or at menswearhouse.com/tuxrentalterms. In-store reservations require deposits. Prices and offers may vary online and in-stores. All offers can be modified or canceled anytime and are subject to product availability. Selection varies by store and 
online. Offers are valid on new purchases or reservations only. Offers cannot be combined with other offers including the Perfect Fit® rewards program discount. Discounts and coupons have no cash or credit value, and may not be applied toward payment of Perfect Fit® credit card account balances. Coupons are one time use 
only. Perfect Fit points are earned only on amounts expended by you in connection with purchases or rentals and are deducted for any returns or cancellations.
 
With 6 fully paid rental packages (which include at a minimum coat, pants, shirt, tie and jewelry) for your group, choose between: (1) rental offer of one free rental package (up to $239.99 value); OR (2) suit offer of one free JOE Joseph Abboud suit (up to a $639.99 value); OR (3) retail offer of $300 in-store credit toward 
your next purchase of regular or clearance-priced items except shoes, Tommy John undergarments, alterations, rental products, engraved gifts and gift cards. Excludes packages styled with the Joseph & Feiss boys’ suit. Choose rental, suit or retail offer at time of booking. Suit and retail offers require separate coupons which 
will be emailed to you 14 days before event. Either offer will expire 30 days after event. See coupons for additional terms.

20-1940738_MWT

General Restrictions: All rentals are subject to additional terms available in-store or at menswearhouse.com/tuxrentalterms. Taxes and additional fees apply. Additional and upgraded items cost extra. In-store reservations require deposits. Rental Packages 
must include coat, pants, shirt, tie, jewelry, pocket square, socks, and shoes; cummerbund or vest are optional. Prices and offers may vary online and in-stores. All offers can be modified or canceled anytime and are subject to product availability. Selection 
varies by store and online. Offers are valid on new purchases or reservations only. Offers cannot be combined with other offers including the Perfect Fit® rewards program discount. Discounts and coupons have no cash or credit value, and may not be 
applied toward payment of Perfect Fit® credit card account balances. Coupons are one time use only. Perfect Fit points are earned only on amounts expended by you in connection with purchases or rentals and are deducted for any returns or cancellations. 

$49.99 applies to Joseph & Feiss 1974 coat and pants only.

$99.99 applies to Rental Packages styled with Joseph & Feiss 1974 tuxedo.

$9999

9-PIECE RENTAL 
PACKAGES

STARTING AT

R E N TA L  O F F E R  G U A R A N T E E
Found a better rental offer? We’ll match it. 

$4999

COAT AND PANTS 
RENTAL

STARTING AT
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www.mvOrthodontics.com

Karen L. Varone, DDS, MS

(941) 922-6444

facebook.com/smilestalk @VaroneOrthodontics @SmilesTalk

2916 Bee Ridge Road
Sarasota, FL, 34239

MORE THAN A JEWELRY STORE.

DIAMOND JEWELRY & 
ENGAGEMENT RINGS
Carats collection includes handpicked 
exquisite jewelry, engagement rings, 

watches and a variety of estate pieces. 
Tacori and Hearts on Fire 

authorized retailer. 

JEWELRY REPAIRS & 
CUSTOM DESIGNS

Carats team of master jewelers will repair 
and recreate your jewelry in our onsite 

state of the art jewelry lab.

ROLEX & HIGH-END 
WATCH SERVICE

Carats offers expert watch repairs, battery 
replacement and Rolex certified services 

on your precious timepieces.

JEWELRY ACQUISITIONS 
& LOANS

Trust the experienced professionals 
at Carats to discover the hidden value of 

your jewelry, watches and diamonds.

1922 BAY ROAD, SARASOTA, FL 34239 941.926.3335  |  www.caratsfjw.com
Monday-Friday 10-5  |  Closed Saturday-Sunday

Gale Young
508-335-9474 
galeyoung7232@gmail.com

Voice and Piano Lessons

16

       
   Dr. LoanAnh T. Bui DDS 
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Sarasota, FL, 34239
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A short drive from Pine View School

Nitin Sallapudi,DDS, MSD
Board Certified Orthodontist

Beautiful Smiles for a Lifetime
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3103 Fruitville Rd, Sarasota
SmileWorksKids.com

941.953.2111  

Have Fun
AT THE DENTIST!

DR. M&M
AND DR. ELENA

Designed to delight & 
warmly engage children 

from 1-18 years old,  
Sarasota’s most modern 

& unique pediatric dental 
office will entertain & invite 

your kids to learn 
about their dental health!

We help you file your insurance.
Call us for a complimentary 

benefits check.

SPECIALISTS IN PEDIATRIC DENTISTRY 

THE
SMILEWORKS 
DIFFERENCE

Dr. M&M’s Mini 
Molars, Ages 1-3

Parents
Welcome Back

24/7 Emergency 
Care

Now Accepting New Patients

Pine View 
Grad Dr. M&M 

proudly 
supports  

Pine View!

Allergy Care for Your Family

927-4888     3570 S. Tuttle AveWindomAllergy.com

Jean Ly, MD Jen Fergeson, DO
Hugh Windom, MD
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The Twenty7 North Group at Morgan Stanley is proud 
to support Pine View School.

Proud Supporter

[L-R]: Erin Burnett, Portfolio Associate, Financial Planning 
Associate; Michael D. Matash; John E. Piper; Susan M. Kelly; 
Nathan Lingrosso, Registered Client Service Associate; 
Helen C. Dull, Senior Client Service Associate

The Twenty7 North Group at Morgan Stanley
John E. Piper
Portfolio Management Director 
Senior Vice President
Wealth Advisor 2 North Tamiami Trail

Suite 1100
Sarasota, FL 34236
800-347-9656
advisor.morganstanley.com/
twenty7-north-group

© 2020 Morgan Stanley  Smith Barney LLC. Member SIPC. SUP021 CRC 2639172 07/19

Michael D. Matash
Dedicated Equity Plan Specialist 
Financial Planning Specialist 
Senior Portfolio Manager
Vice President
Financial Advisor

Susan M. Kelly
Financial Advisor

151 N. Tamiami Trail or online at TransformativeTutoring.com

• Pine View Parent

• Full-Time Math Tutor

•   Retired High School Math Teacher

•  My 14-year old scored a perfect 800  
on the SAT math test

Kennon McCaa, M. Ed.

Remediation (Alg 1 – Calc) | Enrichment | SAT/ACT Test Prep

Kennon@TransformativeTutoring.com | 941.882.3039

Got (Math) Problems? 

Summer is the perfect time  
for SAT/ACT test prep or our course 
“Preparing for Success in Calculus”

REGISTER TODAY! 
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Start a lifetime of excellent dental care with someone the community  
has trusted for over 20 years in a warm, friendly and caring  
environment. We provide dental care for children ages 0-18. 

Dr. Mac Proudly Supports Pine View School

Now Filing & Accepting Insurance As Payment

Si McAninch, Pediatric Dentist  |  Accepting New Patients

Your Child’s Dental H   me

Pediatric Dentist
Si McAninch, DDS, PA

2711 S. Tamiami Trail, Sarasota
941-953-3535  www.drmcaninch.com
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Dr. David Freeman and his talented team are committed to  
providing you and your family with exceptional orthodontic care  

in a welcoming, attentive and professional environment.

2050 Proctor Road, Suite A, Sarasota, FL 34231   

www.FreemanOrthodontics.com 

Orthodontic Care

Personalized Care • Convenient Office Hours 

Affordable Monthly Payments • Invisalign® Certified 

Clear Braces • Complimentary Initial Consultation

Freeman Orthodontics Proudly Supports the Community

David H. Freeman DMD MS 
Board Certified Orthodontist 

THE PATIENT AND ANY OTHER PERSON RESPONSIBLE FOR PAYMENT HAS A RIGHT TO REFUSE TO PAY, CANCEL PAYMENT, OR BE REIMBURSED  
FOR PAYMENT FOR ANY OTHER SERVICE, EXAMINATION, OR TREATMENT THAT IS PERFORMED AS A RESULT OF AND WITHIN 72 HOURS OF  

RESPONDING TO THE ADVERTISEMENT FOR THE FREE, DISCOUNTED FEE, OR REDUCED FEE SERVICE, EXAMINATION, OR TREATMENT.

Personalized

for Children, Teens & Adults

953     7500
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Compassionate, 
Conscientious,
  Convenient ... 

Open as early as 8am, as late as
7pm, and many Saturdays
Visit us during lunch
FREE initial consultation
Low down payments/low monthly
payments
Digital impressions
Ceramic braces, invisalign and
hidden lingual braces
Dr. Moricz is certified with the
American Board of Orthodontics

the way your orthodontic
experience should be

www.MoriczOrthodontics.com

Dr. Claudia Moricz with sons Griffin and Zander

We give you more reasons to smile

941-451-7005
458 S. Tamiami Trail, Osprey FL 34229

5 Min from Pine ViewSchool
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- Custom Design Websites and Web Portals
- Wordpress Websites
- PHP and MySQL Programming
- Website Redesign, Maintenance and Updates
- Logo Design
- Advanced Web Applications, Online Stores

PROFESSIONAL
WEB DESIGN SERVICES

FOR YOUR COMPANY

941 600 9543WebsitesFL.com

          
                Get started with a Personalized Approach to  

         College Counseling  
  

With over 25 years in college counseling and admissions, 
Robin Groelle advocates for students - helping them discover and communicate 

their accomplishments in ways that insures the best consideration for admission and scholarship. 
 

Contact Robin Groelle, M.A.  941-932-1216   rgroelle@collegecounselling.com 
                      www.collegecounselling.com 

 
 
 
 

                
 

CHILD ON TO COLLEGE?  
PARENT BEWARE! 

Once your child turns 18, in an emergency this young adult is now considered an ADULT.  That means, 

medical decisions and care will follow strict medical protocol. As a parent, you’re now legally powerless. 

The right documents would empower you to still CARE AND PROTECT your child while attending school. 

This could be the most important call you’ve ever made. We can help, call us today! 

LIFE DOCS 
HEALTH CARE PROXY       DURABLE POWER OF ATTORNEY      HIPPA 

Beth Levine, ESQ  FL BAR#0778424 - 1986               941-315-6641                      LEGALDOCSLEVINE@GMAIL.COM 
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Your PVA at WorkYour PVA at Work

“ Collections & Connections”
PVA members helped cheer on the Seniors at Pine View on May 15th.

They also took pictures of each Senior in their car, all of these pictures can be 
accessed on the PVA website:  YourPVA.org
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Your PVA at WorkYour PVA at Work

Your PVA met via Zoom many times 
during Stay at Home orders 

to continue to support your students and school.
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Activities On ... Activities On ... 
        and Off Campus        and Off Campus

Nicholas Butakow, Michael Gutierrez, Pragnya Govindu, Kristoffer Selberg, and Christiana Guan were 
among 3,500 students — working in 760 teams — who participated in this year’s challenge.

Pine View School Teams Wins National Math Challenge

   The MathWorks Math Modeling Challenge 
is a grueling 14 hour event. Teams across the 
country are given a prompt and answer three 
questions utilizing all the math, modeling, 
and programming skills they have to impress 
the judges.  They lock themselves in a room 
with only the computers and each other as 
company and need to deliver.  
   We have a rich history at Pine View of 
producing really good teams, however, this 
year having both teams reach the top five 
in the country is unprecedented. To have a 
winning team nationally from Pine View is 

really remarkable and has only been done 
once over a decade ago. 
   The teams worked hard to hone their 
programming skills over the past year and 
then worked weekly with their coach for 12 
weeks to prepare.  
   I am so excited for them, for the school 
and for the community.  They are highly 
motivated, smart and also work well 
as teams.  They will never forget this 
achievement and I will never forget them.
Mark Mattia, Coach

A second team from Pine View School placed fifth overall in the competition, 
landing team finalists — Jack Gallahan, Alexander Douglas, Vinay Konuru (not shown), 

Danny McDonald and Julia Kourelakos — a scholarship prize of $5,000.
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Attention Pine View School Parents 
  

We are excited to announce that we will be using Membership Toolkit for our Directory, 
Online Sales and Communications starting with the 2019-2020 school year.   

We invite you to visit yourpva.membershiptoolkit.com to see everything your Pine 
View Association has to offer this year.  Once you create a verified Membership Toolkit 
Account, you will have access to view our PVA Student Directory. 

When registering and creating an account, as long as you use the email address 
that the invitation has been sent to, your user account will be automatically linked 
to your information we imported from MySchoolAnywhere. 

Here's what you need to do:  

• Go to https://yourpva.membershiptoolkit.com. 
• Click on the Register/Login button. 
• If you already have an account with another organization that uses 

Membership Toolkit you can use the same email and password to login. 
You can then proceed to the numbered steps below. 

• Select "Create Account" and fill in the name, email, and password 
information. 

• Click "verify my email" and then check your email for a link to complete the 
process. The link expires in 2 hours. If you do not receive the email, check 
your spam or junk folders. 

• Once you have verified your email address, log back in and finish the 
registration process.  

1. Complete or confirm the Parent/Family and Student Information. 
2. Complete or confirm the Directory/Publish Preferences. 
3. Once these forms are completed or confirmed, you will have access to the PVA 

Student Directory!  

Once the Primary Account is set up, the Primary User can "invite" other email 
addresses to access his/her account.  This allows the Secondary User to have their 
own login information, but still have access to the family account.   

If you are receiving this email by mistake, please reply to admin@yourpva.org and tell 
us, and your account will be made inactive. 

Questions? - Please don't hesitate to contact us at admin@yourpva.org. 
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Pine View Information

PINE VIEW 
1 PYTHON PATH 
OSPREY, FL 34229 

486-2001

Office Hours 
M-F  7:00am - 5:00pm
Media Center Hours

M-F  7:45am - 4:00pm

CLASS SCHEDULE 
PERIOD TIME 

1 7:21  -  8:13 
2 8:18  -  9:10 
3 9:15  -  10:10 

ADMINISTRATION 
Dr. Stephen P. Covert ............................................ Principal 
Tricia Allen............................ Asst. Principal of Curriculum 
Dr. Allison Sheppard....................  Asst. Principal Grades 2-5 
Melissa Abela............................... Asst. Principal Grades 6-8 
Tara Spielman ........................... Asst. Principal Grades 9-12 
Lance Bergman ......................... College Resource Grade 12 
Kate McManus................................... Guidance Grades 2-5 
Kelly Hawking ................................... Guidance Grades 6-8 
Ashley Byington ............................... Guidance Grades 9-10 
Lynn Halcomb ............................... Guidance Grades 11-12 
Eileen Cabrera............................... ESE Liaison/Admissions 
Kristin McCombie................... ESE Liaison/ESOL, EP,504 
John Bobianski.............................. School Resource Deputy 

OFFICE 
Adler, Maggie ....................................... Principal’s Secretary 
Ball-Fauls, Michelle………………….. Guidance Secretary 
Banko, Beth ............................... Community Health Nurse 

Lengyel, Bo................Asst. Principal’s Secretary Curriculum 

Borden, Maureen ................................Attendance Secretary 
Bufkin, Gena............. Asst. Principal’s Secretary Grades 2-8 
Fisher, Teri....................................................... Bookkeeper 
Hunsucker, Candice...................... Student Union Manager 

Leto, Marianne..................................................Receptionist 
Manders, Sue........................................................ Registrar 
McLaughlin, Carole ........................... Admissions Secretary 
Reyka, Jennifer ............................................Office Secretary 
Ritter, Randall.................................... Bookkeeper Assistant 
Tompkins, Bob...........................................Head Custodian 
Ulrich, Helen ........................................ Guidance Secretary 
Valentine, Denise .... Asst. Principal’s Secretary Grades 9-12 
Verdino, Gina....................................... Guidance Secretary 

          4          10:15  -  11:07 
5 11:12  -  12:04 
6 12:09  -  1:01 
7 1:06  -  1:58 
8 2:03  -  2:55 
9 3:00  -  3:52 

Pine View School 
Mission Statement 

The mission of Pine View School 
is to provide a qualitatively 
different learning environment that 
nurtures a passion for intellectual 
curiosity, encourages risk taking, 
independence and innovation, and 
is committed to a tradition of 
academic excellence and social 
responsibility. 

SAC Mission Statement 
The mission of the School Advisory 
Council (SAC) is to enhance school 
decision making to improve students' 
academic performance and intellectual, 
social and emotional growth and 
development. As such, the SAC serves in an 
advisory capacity to the principal regarding 
school improvement; assists in preparation 
and evaluation of the school improvement 
plan; and provides input and assistance in 
preparation of the school's annual budget 
and the use of school improvment funds, as 
per Florida law.

SDMT 
Mission Statement 

The Shared Decision Making Team is 
the policy making body at Pine View. 
Teachers, support staff, parents, and 
students have representatives who serve 
on this committee. Visitors are welcome 
to attend. 
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August 14 ...............First Day for Students 
August 24 ...... Open House - Grades 6-12 
August 31......... Open House - Grades 2-5 
September 4 ............................. Labor Day 
October .................... Report Cards - TBD 
October 13 .............End of grading period 
October 16..Professional Day (No School) 
November 22 – 24. .... Thanksgiving Break 
December 21 ..........End of grading period 
December 22Professional Day (No School) 
December 25 – January 5 ..... Winter Break 
January ..................... Report Cards - TBD 
January 15 ... Dr. Martin Luther King Day 
February 19 ...................... President’s Day 
March 13 ................End of grading period 
March 16 .... Professional Day (No School) 
March ....................... Report Cards - TBD 
March 26 – 30 ...................... Spring Break 
May 24 .................. Last Day for Students 
May 24 ................. End of Grading Period 
May 28 .............................. Memorial Day 

2017-2018 CALENDAR 

Arbucci, Joanne .... Campus Security Aide 
Cook, Athena ................ Monitorial Aide 
Cox, Sue ......................... Monitorial Aide 
Ebers, Susan .................. Monitorial Aide 
Gross, Lenny ..... Physical Education Aide 
Guardado Henriquez, Hugo..Tech. Support 
Hawkins, James .... Campus Security Aide 
Horton, Diana .............. Monitorial Aide 
TBD .................................. Teacher Aide 
McCarthy, Christa ........ Monitorial Aide 
Medlin, Laura .......... Teacher (ESE) Aide 
TBD ............................. Monitorial Aide 
Morrison, Joan ............... Monitorial Aide 
Mumma, Diana .. Campus Security Aide 
Sandefur, Deana ........ Health Room Aide 
TBD ................................ Tech. Support 
Sinopoli, LeeAnne .... Teacher (ESE) Aide 
Tracy, Cathy ......................... Media Aide 
Tyler, Sally..................... Monitorial Aide 
Ward, Jasmin ....................... Media Aide 

Aristi, Nicolina………...Monitorial Aide 
Auerbach, Jessica. ........ Campus Security 
Bachert, David .............. Campus Security 
Chaustre, Ivonne………ESE Aide 
Cherubino, Lucy………Monitorial Aide 
Dooley, Melissa……….Media Aide 
Elliott, Carmen………..Monitorial Aide 
Ebers, Susan…………..Monitorial Aide 
Fuentes, Joel…………..Tech. Support 
Goldman, Cynthia…….Monitorial Aide 
Gross, Lenny ...... Physical Education Aide 
Guardado Henriquez, Hugo..Tech. Support 
Hawkins, James. ........... Campus Security 
McGuire, Bob….…Para Professional Aide 
Medlin, Laura ............ .... ESE Aide 
Moleiro, Eugene. ............ Monitorial Aide 
Morgerson, Patrica………Monitorial Aide 
Sandefur, Deana .......... Health Room Aide 

     

August 12. ...................... First Day for Students 
September 2. ..................................... Labor Day 
October 11. .............. End of 1st Grading Period 
October 14. .......... Professional Day-No School 
November 25-29. ............Thanksgiving Holiday 
November 26-29. ............Thanksgiving Holiday 
December 20. ......... End of 2nd Grading Period 
December 23. ............ January 3 - Winter Break 
January 6…….…..Professional Day-No School 
January 20. ..................... MLK Day-No School 
February 14 …………..Mini Break-No School 
February 17. ........... President’s Day-No School 
March 11. ................ End of 3rd Grading Period 
March 12. ............. Professional Day-No School 
March 13-20. ................................ Spring Break 
April 10. ........................ Mini Break-No School 
May 25. ...................................... Memorial Day 
May 29. .......... Last Day of School for Students 

   Pine View Information 
AIDES 

 

 

Pine View’s 
212° 

Philosophy 

At 211 degrees, water is hot. 
At 212 degrees, it boils. 
And with boiling water, 

comes steam. 
And with steam, 

you can power a train. 
One degree more = 

Exponential Results 

-- By S.l. Parker 
 
 
 
 

23 

2019 – 2020 CALENDAR 

Pine View Information
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Accident Ins. Claim Form ................... Jenny Reyka
Activities Calendar .............................. Denise Valentine
Activity Bus ......................................... Jenny Reyka
Admissions .......................................... Eileen Cabrera
Announcements .................................. Denise Valentine
Attendance .......................................... Maureen Borden
Audio-Visual Aids ............................... Cathy Tracy  
Custodial Assistance ............................ Front Desk
Deposit/Withdrawal of Funds ............. Teri Fisher
Discipline Information ........................ Michelle Ball-Fauls
Intramural Information ....................... Joe Digiacomo
Lockers ................................................ Front Desk
Medical Attention ............................... Deana Sandefur
Parking ................................................ Front Desk
Sign In ................................................ Front Desk
Sign Out ............................................. Front Desk
Snack Machine Refunds ...................... Student Union 
Student Activities ................................ Lenny Gross
To report theft or vandalism ................ John Bobianski
Transportation ..................................... 486-2141
Transcript Request ............................... Sue Manders
Withdrawal from school ...................... Sue Manders

If You Need . . . . .
  It is important to know who to go to when you need 
to get something done.  This list should help both new 
and returning students and parents.
When in doubt, ask the wonderful staff and dedicated 

 volunteers at the front desk.  They are always there to help. 
IF YOU NEED:       SEE

If You Need ...
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A note from Elementary School Counselor, Kate McManus…
 
Dear 4th – 6th grade parents!  If your child scored at or above on the following tests, they are eligible for the 
Duke TIP program. 

Test Name SubTest Scores

Florida Standards Assessment (FSA) and NGSSS 2018 3rd Grade ELA ≥ 335 

  MATH ≥ 335 

Florida Standards Assessment (FSA) and NGSSS 2018 4th Grade ELA ≥ 343 

  MATH ≥ 351 

Florida Standards Assessment (FSA) and NGSSS 2019 3rd Grade ELA ≥ 333 

  MATH ≥ 335 

Florida Standards Assessment (FSA) and NGSSS 2019 4th Grade ELA ≥ 345 

  MATH ≥ 352 

Florida Standards Assessment (FSA) and NGSSS 2019 5th Grade ELA ≥ 356 

  MATH ≥ 363 

  SCIENCE ≥ 235 
Students need to enroll only once during their fourth, fifth, or sixth grades, as benefits continue to the end of 
their sixth-grade year. If a student has enrolled in a previous year, do not re-enroll.  
 If you choose to enroll your child into this program, please complete the following steps:

•	 Go to www.tip.duke.edu/enroll.
•	 If you have never created an online account with Duke TIP, click on ‘NEW USERS’ in the upper left-

hand corner and fill out the new user registration form. This is where you will create a Username and a 
Password.  If you have a username and password, log into the online system.

•	 After creating your account, you will be automatically logged into ‘DUKE TIP’S ONLINE 
APPLICATION AND ENROLLMENT SYSTEM’.

•	 From the list of available applications on the left, select the ‘4th-6th Grade Talent Search’. 
•	 Complete each page of the online enrollment form; making sure to click the ‘Save & Continue’ button 

at the bottom of each page.
•	 If your child qualifies for free or reduced lunch, please indicate that in the Financial Aid section.
•	 You may choose to register your student for the optional above-grade-level PSAT 8/9 test when 

applying online, if deadlines have not passed. Additional testing fees apply. 
•	 At the end of the online enrollment, you will be prompted to pay with a Visa, Mastercard or Discover. 

Your enrollment may not be complete without making a payment. 
•	 If you requested financial aid, no payment may be necessary; however, you must submit proper 

documentation within two weeks of your student’s application.
•	 After submitting the online enrollment, a confirmation email will be sent to the parent email address. 

If you requested financial aid, instructions on submitting documentation will be included in your email 
confirmation.

•	 If you do not receive a confirmation email within 24 hours, please call 919-668-9100. Your application 
may not be complete. Do not submit your application and payment twice.

 For further assistance, visit tip.duke.edu/contact.
 
Additionally, if you need  information regarding your child’s FSA scores, please contact Michelle Ball-Fauls, 
Administration Assistant.   
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Dear Pine View Elementary Families:

Fulfilled, happy, confident, responsible, kind, and loving. We have learned that these are 
goals families want for their children, and as teachers, what we want for our students.

We recognize that as a family member, you are our students’ first teacher and we want to 
partner with you to help our children become tolerant, compassionate, and caring adults. 
To support achieving these goals and to help our students build their social-emotional 
skills, we are pleased to share that we are implementing Sanford Harmony in our school 
community. 

This social emotional learning program has been made available through the generosity of 
entrepreneur and philanthropist, T. Denny Sanford. Mr. Sanford selected National University 
to disseminate Sanford Harmony at no cost to elementary schools and organizations 
throughout the United States. 

Social emotional learning (SEL) helps children by promoting their health and emotional 
well-being and contributing to the prevention of violence, truancy, bullying, and substance 
abuse. In addition, SEL is associated with significant gains on academic achievement tests.

Sanford Harmony is designed to build healthy relationships among students by having 
them engage in activities that promote understanding and respect. Over the course of the 
five units listed below, students will enhance their abilities to learn, work, and spend time 
together.

●	 Diversity and Inclusion
●	 Critical Thinking
●	 Communication
●	 Problem Solving
●	 Peer Relationships

Information will be sent home periodically, sharing activities in each unit. You will find out 
more about Harmony Goals, Meet Up, Buddy Up, and other fun strategies being used in the 
classroom. We welcome your feedback. To learn more about Sanford Harmony please visit 
sanfordharmony.org.
Thank you for your support!

Sincerely,
Kate McManus/ Elementary School Counselor 
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Just a Reminder, all volunteers need to register this year in the new system!  They will be NEW 
VOLUNTEERS.  The Community Involvement office will add level 2 data to volunteer 
profiles.  Volunteers can add other schools once they log into their profile from the top 
dashboard icon.  It is quick and easy to add another school.   
 
Instructions for registering as a volunteer in the Community Involvement Portal: 
 

1. Go to the Community Involvement Portal: 
https://volunteer.samaritan.com/custom/528/#/volunteer_home 

2. Search for the school you are interested in volunteering for. 
3. Click on the school opportunity. 
4. Select “SIGN UP” on the left side of the screen under the photo. 
5. Select “NEW VOLUNTEER” and complete the application. EVERY volunteer needs to do 

this whether they have volunteered for 20 years or are brand new. 
6. If you are a SCS Staff Member or Student, this is when you are finished. If not… 
7. After you submit your application, you will receive an e-mail within one to two business 

days from “Sarasota County Schools <TheAdvocates@VerifiedVolunteers.com>” to 
complete a background screening. Click the link provided in the e-mail that starts with 
https://app.verifiedvolunteers.com/verify followed by a bunch of letters and/or 
numbers.  

8. Complete the background screening using the information you provided in your 
application. Most of this information will auto-fill so you will only need to retype a few 
sections.  

 Please note: This background screening will request your social security number. This is a secure 
server that is only associated with Sarasota County Schools. If you do not have a social security 
number or do not wish to provide it, this could extend the time it will take for approval due to a 
potential result in false background check findings (i.e., someone with the same name and 
birthday).  

9. You will receive a confirmation e-mail from “TheAdvocates 
<TheAdvocates@VerifiedVolunteers.com>” once Sarasota County Schools has reviewed 
your background screening.  

 
 
Office of Community Involvement 
941-927-9000 Ext. 31500 
1960 Landings Boulevard – Green Awning Building 
CommunityInvolvement@sarasotacountyschools.net  
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Community Involvement – Volunteers Count! 
Level 1 Volunteering 
Level 1 is the starting point for all volunteering. You must be Level 1 approved before you can be 
Level 2 approved. With a Level 1 clearance, you must stay within eye and earshot of a school faculty 
member or teacher at all times.

To become a Level 1 volunteer, you should:

1.	 Sign up! Sign up on the district’s volunteer portal called Volunteers Count! You can do this 
from home, at any Sarasota County school, or at the Office of Community Involvement (OCI) 
the Landings. OCI will notify you when you are approved.

2.	 Reach out! Once approved, you will be added to the schools approved volunteer list. If you 
are eager, reach out to schools so you can get started ASAP!

3.	 Find the best fit! If you aren’t sure where you want to volunteer or what you want to do, 
contact the school district’s Office of Community Involvement to find a school that needs your 
specific skill set. You can call (941) 927-9000 ext. 31500 or e-mail CommunityInvolvement@
sarasotacountyschools.net.

4.	 Possibly get Level 2! Once you are level one approved, you may proceed to get your Level 2 
clearance completed. Please Click “Level 2 Volunteering” to learn more.

Level 2 Volunteering 
Level 2 is the highest volunteer clearance. This clearance permits you to be alone with students 
for volunteering purposes. This is also a common clearance needed to chaperone field trips and 
mentor. To get a Level 2 clearance, you must be fingerprinted by the district’s Safety and Security 
Department.

To become a Level 2 volunteer, you should…

1.	 Get Level 1! You must first be a Level 1 volunteer before you become a Level 2 volunteer. You 
can become a Level 1 volunteer by applying on our volunteer portal, Volunteers Count!

2.	 Be fingerprinted! You can be fingerprinted at the District Safety and Security Department at 
the Landings or the North Port Police Department. The Office of Community Involvement will 
notify you once you are approved. 

	 Safety and Security Department at the Landings 

	 By appointment only

	 Hours: 8:30am to 12:00pm and 1:00pm to 3:30pm

	 Address: Blue Awning Building, First Floor at 1950 Landings Blvd. Sarasota, FL 
34231

	 Phone number: (941) 927-9000 ext. 31132

	 E-mail: scsbfingerprinting@sarasotacountyschools.net

	 North Port Police Department 

	 Please connect with a Volunteer Coordinator at one of our North Port schools to 
get information on how to be fingerprinted at the North Port Police Department.
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Already have an account? Sign in

SIGN UP FOR FREE

NO MORE CLIPPING

SCAN
YOUR RECEIPT

SEE HOW AT
BTFE.COM

EARN CASH FOR OUR SCHOOL
 NO MORE CLIPPING. ALL YOU NEED IS YOUR SMARTPHONE.

HERE’S HOW IT WORKS:

You can find Box Tops on hundreds of 
products throughout the store.

Use the app to snap a photo of your 
receipt within 14 days of purchase.

You do not need to clip or send Box Tops labels to school.

Box Tops earnings are identified and 
automatically updated at BTFE.com.

The NEW and improved Box Tops mobile app uses 
state-of-the-art technology to scan your store 
receipt, find participating products and instantly 
add Box Tops to our school's earnings online.

LOOK FOR 
THE NEW 
LABEL:

© General Mills

SEE PRODUCTS & LEARN MORE ABOUT 
THE BOX TOPS APP AT BTFE.COM

RECEIPT

BUY
BOX TOPS PRODUCTS

SCAN
YOUR RECEIPT

Traditional Box Tops clips are being phased out of production but may continue to be found on 
many products throughout the store as packages transition to the new Box Tops labels. You can still 

clip these and send them to school. Please make sure each clip has a valid expiration date.

BOX TOPS CLIPS ON PACKAGES

EARN
CASH FOR OUR SCHOOL

BUY
 BOX TOPS 
 PRODUCTS

CUT
 OUT THE BOX TOP 
 FROM EACH PACKAGE

SEND
 YOUR BOX TOPS
 TO SCHOOL



THE ALL-NEW BOX TOPS IS HERE!
DOWNLOAD THE APP:
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Advertise Your Business in n Pinene Views   

  provides a fantastic and targeted opportunity to promote your business, 
odrganization, or club to more than 2,000 of Pine View’s families, faculty, staff, and business 
owners. Pine Views is a popular, must-read resource for Pine View families. Most families read 
it cover to cover! And advertising in  not only provides a unique opportunity to 
communicate with our families, business owners, and staff but has the added benefit of 
supporting Pine View School. Plus, PV families are incredibly loyal to the businesses that 
support our school. All advertisements and payments must be received by the 1st of 
the month to be included in the following month’s issue.  is published by 
PVA and provided free to every student family. 

Questions:  Email PVA Sponsorship Chair at Sponsorship@yourpva.org 

Full Page $700.00 (7.5” wide by 10” tall)
1/2 Page $350.00 (7.5” wide by 5” tall)
1/4 Page $200.00 (3.875” wide by 5” tall)
Business Card $125.00 (3.875” wide by 2.5” tall)
Banner $125.00 (7.5” wide by 1” tall)
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Pine View Middle School And High School 
Yearbooks are still available.

Please contact the Front office to reserve your copy.

Please pre order your yearbook at
Yearbookforever.com

Yearbooks will be available on a 
“First come First serve” basis until we run out! 

Pine ViewPine View
  SchoolSchool
& the& the

Pine View AssociationPine View Association
Working together to make our 
children’s education the best 

education it can be.
Visit yourpva.org


